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(EC-6)

October 14, 2013
Members Present:
Lynn Williams (Chair), Kevin Ayotte (Vice-Chair), Diane Blair (University-wide), President Joseph Castro, Kiranjit Dhanjan (ASI), Interim Provost Andrew Hoff, Thomas Holyoke (At-large), Loretta Kensinger (State-wide), Rebecca Raya-Fernandez (At-large)
Excused Absent:
Michael Jenkins (At-large)

Visitors:
Amy Armstrong (Parking), Venita Baker, Associate Vice President Michael Caldwell (Faculty Affairs), Dave Huerta (Campus Police), Vice President Cynthia Teniente-Matson (Administration)
The meeting was called to order at 3:05 p.m. by Chair Williams in HML 2108. 
1.
Agenda.
MSC
to approve the Agenda.

2.
Minutes of 9/30/13.


MSC to approve the minutes of 9/30/13.
3.
Communications and Announcements.

A.
Upgrade to Campus Electrical Infrastructure.

President Castro announced that the university has successfully acquired funds from the Chancellor’s Office to address urgently needed electrical upgrades on campus. Design work is being completed now and work will begin in spring 2014; it is anticipated to take 1 ½ years to complete.

B.
Donation to Fresno State.

President Castro announced that the university has received its first unrestricted gift under his tenure from a donor. President Castro intends to allocate the funds for faculty development.

Chair Williams thanked President Castro for his attention to faculty with this allocation.

C.
Café Academy.

Provost Hoff announced that the first event held on 10/8/13 was a success. Informal feedback that he has received has been positive, but senators are invited to provide additional input.

Senators Kensinger (State-wide) and Holyoke (At-large) expressed appreciation for the opportunity for dialogue provided by the event. Senator Kensinger suggested that name tags at future events may be helpful for faculty who have not yet met all of their colleagues.

D.
Work-Life Balance Initiative.

Provost Hoff stated that a task force on Work-Life Balance is being formed. A call will be distributed requesting participation on the task force by 6 faculty members.
E.
Faculty Representative to the Athletics Advisory Council (AAC).

A memo from Dr. David Kinnunen dated 9/30/13 requesting a temporary replacement for him in his role as faculty representative to the AAC has been received.
MSC to recommend Dr. Michael Tillman as a temporary replacement to the AAC.

Senator Kensinger (State-wide) motioned that Chair Williams request the Academic Policy & Planning Committee to develop a policy re: temporary faculty absences and committee appointments.

F.
University Student Union (USU) Board Representative.

Vice Chair Ayotte reported that of the faculty members the Executive Committee recommended contacting about this position during its last meeting, only Dr. Ignacio Hernandez (Educational Research and Administration) expressed interest and is available for the USU Board’s meeting times.

MSC to recommend Dr. Ignacio Hernandez as the faculty representative to the USU Board.

G.
Take Back the Night.

Senator Kensinger announced that the annual Take Back the Night event to combat violence against women will be held on Wednesday, October 16, 2013 at 5:30pm in the Free Speech Area.

H.
CSU Northridge Tablet Site Visit.

Chair Williams summarized information learned during the site visit by Fresno State faculty, staff, and administrators to CSU Northridge re: their tablet program.
I.
CARE Team.

Senator Raya-Fernandez (Health & Psychological Services) announced that the President’s Cabinet and the university CARE Team are sponsoring a presentation in the Satellite Student Union on October 15, 2013, from 9:00-10:00am by a threat assessment consultant to discuss strategies for faculty and staff to use in managing potential safety threats in the classroom or campus in general.
4.
Traffic Concerns.
Vice President Matson requested input from the Executive Committee re: specific traffic concerns along Barstow Avenue and Cedar Avenue. Discussion ensued.
VP Matson stated that regular surveys of traffic patterns are used to adjust the allocation of traffic officers. 
The meeting was adjourned at 3:50 p.m.
The next meeting of the Executive Committee will be announced.

An Agenda will be distributed prior to the meeting. 
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